
Meeting minutes 
July 17, 2013 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m., by Chairman, Richard Desjardins.  Also in attendance 
were; Member, Richard Robinson; and Diane Tiernan, Asst. Public Health Supervisor.   

Minutes were reviewed but not approved as a quorum from that meeting were not present tonight.    

Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

A septic repair design for Jawad Masud, 65 Prospect Street was reviewed.  The design required two local 
upgrades which were approved; a 3’ separation to water table and a sieve analysis for a perc rate. 
Motion one – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the septic design for Jawad Masud.  Richard D. 
seconded the motion.  Plan was approved. 
 
A septic repair design for Buck Enterprises, 25 Brooks Street was reviewed.  The design required a local 
upgrade for a 3’ ground water separation which was approved. 
Motion two - Richard R. made a motion to approve of the septic design for Buck Enterprises.  Richard D. 
seconded the motion.  Plan was approved. 
 
Installer’s permits were signed for; Wind River Environmental of Hudson; Northboro Septic of 
Northborough, and CJM Construction of Milford. 

7:19 p.m., Kevin Philbrick arrived to review his well permit at 100 Miscoe Hill Road.  The well permit is 
for a geothermal heating system he will be installing in his home. Kevin explained to the Board how the 
geothermal system will work. 
Motion three – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the well permit for Kevin Philbrick.  Richard D. 
seconded the motion.  Permit was approved.   
 
A well permit for Michael Cotter, 140 North Street was reviewed. 
Motion four – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the well permit for Michael Cotter and Richard D. 
seconded the motion.  Permit was approved.   
 
A request for an extension of perc and deephole testing on East Street for James Burke was reviewed. 
Original testing was completed in 2005.   Richard R. stated he would like to see the property before he 
agrees to an extension.    

Board discussed the noise level at the railroad.  Diane stated that DEP wanted to know what the status 
was on the work to resolve the noise issues. Board stated the work the railroad performed to resolve 
the noise issues has been effective.  They are now in compliance with the noise regulations.  The level 
has dropped significantly and is way under the allowed 10 from ambient.  Diane was instructed to send 
the railroad a notice that they are now in compliance and are meeting the standard, and send a copy to 
DEP.  We will continue to monitor as needed, but no further action will be required.   
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Mail was reviewed.  

Diane stated she was contacted by Price Chopper who wishes to sell the Upton trash bags at their 
Hopkinton store.  Board agreed we can allow them to do so.     

Flyer was approved for the local newspaper regarding mosquito borne illness precautions for Upton 
residents.   

Board agreed to send Jennifer Doyle of Upton Daily a copy of the letter the BOH sent to the Con. Com. 
regarding mosquito control as it is now public information.   

Board agreed to hold a meeting only once a month during the summer.  Next meeting to be August 15th.   

Motion Five - 7:56 p.m., Richard R. made a motion to adjourn and Richard D. seconded the motion.  
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Diane Tiernan, Asst. Public Health Supervisor 

  

 

 


